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Child and Vulnerable Persons Mission Statement of the  

OLD SILHILLIANS' RIFLE CLUB (OSRC) 
adopted on the 13th day of February 2014 

 
 
The aim of the club is to ensure the enjoyment of all members regardless of age, gender, race 
or ability in shooting in a safe and controlled environment.  All members will be treated with 
respect. 
 
No member will be intimidated or abused due to age, gender, race or ability. 
 
Every member will: 
• ensure the safety of all other members by following the guidelines laid down by the 

National Smallbore Rifle Association  
• ensure that the welfare of all the members is paramount 
• ensure fair play among all members 
• ensure that the coaching methods of members is appropriate and will be discussed 

with the trainee first.  The coaching of junior members will be discussed with and 
approved by the trainee’s parent/guardian before training starts. 

• be encouraged to take part in the decision-making with regard to club matters. 
 
If any member, either junior or adult, has any concern that they or others are not being 
treated, as they should under the guidelines mentioned above then they must inform the CPO 
(vulnerable adults and child protection officer).  The matter will be dealt with in confidence 
in accordance with the NSRA rules. 
 
The name and contact number of the CPO are posted on the club notice board. 
 
 


